
CONSTRUCTION ACTIVITIES
Sidewalks, curbs, and gutter work continued throughout the project. Work on the new fence 
footing and courtyard layout continued. Work continued west down the road to add new 
sidewalks towards the CELS building and extending the existing sidewalk down to the 
highway. Most exciting is the Learning Center parking lot received asphalt!  Striping will be 
completed next week, and the lot will be useable as of Monday, September 25th.

WHAT TO EXPECT NEXT WEEK
The Learning Center parking lot will be completed and ready for use.  The driveway 
approach on the gravel road to the duplexes will be formed and prepped for concrete.  See 
“Road Closures & Detours” for impact information. Brock Construction will continue work on 
the new curbs, gutters, sidewalks, and ADA ramps down the roadway.  The footings for the 
new courtyard fence will be formed.  Kyle Electric will be installing new light poles. 
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ROAD CLOSURES & DETOURS
Demo and reconstruction of the gravel road driveway approach, adjacent sidewalk, and 
asphalt will begin on Monday, 9/18 with an expected completion for reopening on 
Friday, 9/29. This area will be completely blocked off until fully finished.  Duplex 
residents will need to use the exit onto Mexeye Loop.  Road closed signs will be posted 
near the duplex driveway entrance.

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION EFFORTS
The environmental controls are being monitored throughout each day by the contractor, 
PMO and NRO staff.  The roadways are swept and cleaned each Friday before the 
weekend.  
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ROAD CLOSURES & DETOURS, CONT.

With the new asphalt base lift on Miluk Drive, the new roads will be open whenever 
possible.  There will be intermittent closures whenever work needs to be done in the 
new Miluk Drive area. 

We will see flaggers continuously through the next few weeks to keep workers safe, as 
new sidewalk, curbs, and gutter work continues down Miluk Drive. 

The parking lot to the west of the Learning Center (in red) will remain closed for a one 
more week. The parking lot to the east of the Learning Center (in blue) will be for 
student pick-up and drop-off only. All staff and visitors that need to park longer than 15 
minutes, please utilize parking across the street in the KWC parking lot.
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SIGN UP FOR UPDATES
We strongly encourage you to sign up for Construction Updates through Nixle! 
TEXT keyword “BUILD“ to  888777. 

PROGRESS PHOTOS: 
Paving work in the Learning Center parking lot, Learning Center Courtyard new sidewalk forms

WANT MORE?
Interested in more 
photos? Want to see 
past updates?  Check 
out the “Projects” tab 
on the Coquille Indian 
Tribe website. 
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